Minutes of the Historic Preservation Commission Village of Ellenville

January 12, 2015

The meeting was called to order by Chair Jeff Rubin at 5:13 p.m. in Village Hall. In attendance were Mr. Slade, Mr. Ross and Ms. Hull. Rev. Wood was absent.

The minutes of the meeting of December 8 were approved as circulated.

Ms. Hull reported that she has been working on her article concerning the Reformed Church to be published in the *Shawangunk Journal*. Mr. Rubin has taken pictures for that article and is also working on his article about the Slutsky Center.

Mr. Slade reported that Rev. Wood has set up a meeting with Tim Lukaszewski of Ellenville High School concerning the public awareness campaign. Mr. Rubin also reported that additional copies of the Ellenville Historic District brochure have been placed on a rack in the Ellenville Post Office.

Ms. Hull reported that she had received an email from Building Inspector concerning repairs to the former D&H Canal Ticket Office building. She will respond on behalf of the Commission.

Mr. Slade reported that he was trying to find new language for the Village (and Town) Historic Preservation Code(s) that would underline the Commission's willingness to be reasonable in passing on proposed changes to landmarked structures.

The Commission discussed goals for 2015, including the merger of the Village and Town Commissions, staffing a booth at the Blueberry Festival in August with a display about landmarking and creating a public interest campaign that could include a web video.

The next meeting of the Commission will take place on February 9 at 5:00 p.m. in Village Hall.

The meeting adjourned at 6:20 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Jeffrey C. Slade, Secretary